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ADVERTISEMENT FOR BIDS 

TOWN OF GRAY 
GRAY, MAINE 

PENNELL BASKETBALL COURT 

Sealed Bids for the construction of the Pennell Basketball Court will be received, by Town of Gray, at the 
office of the Town Manager, Town Hall, 24 Main Street, Gray, ME 04039, until 2:00 PM local time on April 27, 
2018, at which time the Bids received will be publicly opened and read.  The Project consists of the following: 

•Reconstructing the basketball court to the approximate existing dimensions (10-Inch Aggregate Base and 
2.5” Hot Mix Asphalt – 2 Lifts)* 

• Installing approximately 300 linear feet of 2” electrical conduit for future lighting 
• Installing approximately 300 linear feet of 6” Type B Underdrain (included under Bid Alternate 1) 
• Installing approximately 150 linear feet of 10’ high chain link fence and 140 linear feet of 6’ high chain link 
fence 
• Installing 2 adjustable basketball hoops. 
• Surfacing the court with Acrylic coating and painting/restriping court. 
*Prior to the start of construction, the Gray Department of Public Works plans to remove the existing fence, 
equipment and asphalt, in addition to box-cutting the court to subgrade. 

Bids will be received for a single prime Contract.  Bids shall be on a unit price basis, with additive alternate bid 
items as indicated in the Bid Form. 

Bid Documents for this project will be advertised on April 16, 2018. The Issuing Office for the Bidding 
Documents is: Gorrill Palmer, 707 Sable Oaks Drive Suite #30, South Portland, Maine 04106, Tel 207-772-
2515. Contact person is Will Haskell, email: whaskell@gorrillpalmer.com. Prospective Bidders may examine 
the Bidding Documents at the Issuing Office on Mondays through Fridays between the hours of 8:00 am – 5:00 
pm, and may obtain copies of the Bidding Documents from the Issuing Office as described below. 

Digital PDF copies may be obtained at no cost by emailing Will Haskell, email: whaskell@gorrillpalmer.com. 
Printed copies of the Bidding Documents may be obtained from the Issuing Office, upon payment of $75 for 
each set. Such payment will not be refunded. Bidders requesting that the Bidding Documents be mailed shall 
include an additional non-refundable $15 for each set for shipping and handling. The date that the Bidding 
Documents are transmitted by the Issuing Office will be considered the Bidder’s date of receipt of the Bidding 
Documents. Partial sets of Bidding Documents will not be available from the Issuing Office.  Neither Owner nor 
Engineer will be responsible for full or partial sets of Bidding Documents, including Addenda if any, obtained 
from sources other than the Issuing Office. 

A pre-bid conference will not be held. 

Bid security shall be furnished in accordance with the Instructions to Bidders. 

Owner: Town of Gray 
By: Deborah Cabana 
Title: Town Manager 
Date: April 16, 2018 
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